BMA Guidance regarding Patients Recording Consultations
Patients are increasingly asking doctors if they can record or video consultations on their phones or other devices.

In some circumstances, permitting a patient to record a consultation, who may otherwise struggle to remember or understand, is likely to amount to a reasonable adjustment requirement under equality legislation.

We believe there is significant benefit for both patients and doctors in supporting consensual recordings. We encourage doctors to do so, particularly where patients may have difficulty remembering information.

Doctors nonetheless have a reasonable expectation of privacy during a consultation. 
Patients should therefore seek a doctor’s agreement to make a recording. In addition to legal questions, it is a matter of ordinary courtesy and respect, and is more likely to lead to a positive and trusting relationship.
